Minutes Faculty Council
Jan 15, 2002  
Members Present:  Thomas Harden, Jim Braun, Bob Welborn, Fred Golberg, Linda Nash,  Amelia Broussard, Lisa Eichelberger, Joan Bass,  Mara Burger, Jeff Chastine, Bobby Marcus,  Gwen Bell, Jean Myers. 
Others present:  P.J. O’Hare (for item 2), Ron Jackson, Linda Samson, Jan Towslee, Benita Moore, Cathie Aust, John Kohler, and Brad Rice. 
Call to Order.  President Harden convened the meeting at 12:05pm in STC-229.  He noted that the preliminary enrollment figures for Spring look good at 4,738, and he remarked that he was very pleased that the revised By-laws had passed at the Faculty Meeting in December. 
1.  Minutes.  Minutes of Nov. 20, 2001, were approved as distributed.   
2.  Provost Search.  P. J. O’Hare began by announcing the appointment of Blake Lanier as the new Director of Business Services.  He explained that a new budget analyst will replace the Dir. of Budgets and that the analyst will report to Lanier.  He then discussed the six Provost finalists who will visit campus through Feb. 15.  Several methods for faculty response, including on-line, will be available. 
3.  Election of Chair.   President Harden expressed strong support for the concept of a faculty member as chair indicating that he believes that this approach will lead to fuller discussions and broader agenda.  He stressed that he plans to attend regularly and remain active as co-chair.   
Dr. Harden called on Brad Rice to conduct the election; Rice explained that election was for a one-year term with two consequitive terms allowed.  The election for the balance of 2001-2002 (FY 03) will be considered the first year.  Election will be by secret ballot with a majority vote required (runoff if necessary.)  
Amelia Broussard and Bob Welborn were nominated.  Bob Welborn was elected.  Dr. Harden immediately turned over the presiding chair to Welborn, who thanked the Council for its confidence in him. 
4.  Presidential Remarks. 
a.  Conservation Calendar.  The Friday afternoon/weekend closing of the east side of campus will be evaluated in terms of cost and convenience, and a decision to continue or not will be made during Spring semester. 
b.  Legislative session.  The most specific Clayton State University need is money for a new chiller.  The president plans to make a case for new dollars to support Clayton State University’s desire to enhance our mission with new programs, including masters-level. 
c.  Academic Organization.  Ideas for the reorganization of  the School of Technology and the New College are under discussion.  Dr. Harden called on Linda Samson to elaborate on some of the preliminary ideas that the deans and IVPAA have discussed.  She mentioned the possibility of a more distinct Technical College with differential admission standards.  She also indicated the likelihood of dissolving the New College and finding a new reporting structure for the Dept. of Information Technology.  Dr. Rice and Dr. Harden stressed that the thinking is at the preliminary stage and that the issue will be brought back to FC for further discussion. 
d.  New Chancellor.  Pres. Harden toured Tom Meredith around campus last week when he was here for another meeting.  The Chancellor seemed very positive about Clayton State University. 
e. Gateway Village.  Clayton Place expansion is likely; efforts are underway to make sure that all residents are Clayton State University students.   Clayton State University will operate the welcome center and gift shop associated with the two archives facilities.  Hilton is near agreement on the conference center/hotel.  The City of Morrow is considering a golf course along Jester’s Creek nearby. 
f.  Learning Alliance.  The legal status is being clarified so that the entity can operate like a business in support of Clayton State University. 
g.  Image Council.  A style book is underway.  George Nakos’ students produced surveys about the University’s image in the community. 
Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20pm. 
Submitted: 
            Bradley R. Rice
            Secretary to the Council
